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October 24, 2024 

 

Linda d. Stender, Acting Executive Director 

Union County Utilities Authority 

1499 US Highway One 

Rahway, New Jersey 07065 

 

Dear Ms. Stender: 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a proposed 

amendment to the Union County Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan) dated September 30, 2024. 

This amendment proposes Plan inclusion of an updated block and lot designation, hours of 

operation, and a decrease to the maximum daily processing capacity regarding Casings of New 

Jersey, Inc. Class B Recycling Facility. The facility was previously designated as Block 202, Lots 

12, 13, 14 and a portion of Lot 15. The amended facility location is Block 202, Lot 12 and a portion 

of Lot 15 at 711 Ramsey Avenue in the Township of Hillside. The amendment proposes inclusion 

of the facility’s operating hours of 8:00AM-5:00PM, Monday through Friday, with a closure 

between 12:00 noon and 1:00 PM every day. Additionally, the amendment proposes a decrease of 

the maximum daily processing capacity from 185 tons per day to 15 tons per day.  

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, inclusion of a facility’s block and lot designation, hours of 

operation, and a decrease in the maximum daily processing capacity in the Union County Solid 

Waste Management Plan can be accomplished via administrative action. Therefore, the County 

Plan clarification is hereby approved as an Administrative Action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6:11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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